





Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue, Yellowknife, NT XIA 2N7 (867) 766-7050

From:	Louie Azzolini	Fax:	(867) 766-7074	
Date:	July 16, 2002	Pages:	2 (including cover page) 780-426-1293	
То:	Janet Hutchison Chamberlain Hutchison	Fax:		
		cc:		
Re:	Response to your fax			

М	ES	SA	86	F	
1.1		J.	·		×

As follows.

Thank you.

Susan Hunt Board Secretary (867) 766-7050

This transmission may contain information that is confidential and privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the addressee and is protected by legislation. If you have received this fax transmission in error, please call (867) 766-7050 (collect) and destroy any pages received. Thank you.

URI: www.mveirb.nt.ca



Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

MVEIRB File: EA01-004

Janet Hutchison Chamberlain Hutchison Barristers and Solicitors 1310 Merrill Lynch Tower 10025 – 102A Avenue Edmonton, AB T5J 2Z2

July 16, 2002

Dear Ms. Hutchison:

Re: <u>De Beers Snap Lake Diamond Project – Environmental Assessment</u>

Thank you for your faxed letter of today requesting the date when the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (Review Board) will meet to discuss work plan amendments.

The next full Review Board meeting is scheduled for September 10-12, 2002: during the summer months, the Board may meet via teleconference as required. Board meetings are normally held in-camera.

Further, Review Board staff is in the process of preparing a submission regarding the proposed amendments to the work plan, and will present it to the Review Board for their consideration in September, or sooner if possible, as well as other relevant documents submitted to the Snap Lake Public Registry.

Please be assured that all parties will be notified of a meeting date should the Board meet prior to September 10, 2002.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Luciano Azzolini

Environmental Assessment Officer